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NHS Alliance welcomes PEC re-establishment
The key role of the Professional Executive Committee (PEC) has been re-affirmed with the announcement of a review of the PEC to be complete by April 2007 and interim arrangements for clinical leadership within the new PCTs. The NHS Alliance warmly welcomes these decisions. The new arrangements will create stability for the PEC and local clinician leaders at time of great upheaval. At the same time, they provide a breathing space while the NHS and its stakeholders consider how the new PECs should look and how they can be most effective. 

The Alliance has long argued that good clinical leadership is critical to effective commissioning and financial management. Its paper The future of strategic clinical leadership in commissioning and primary care (July 2006) provides detailed proposals for a revised PEC. It also recently advised the Department of the need for urgent action to re-establish the PEC in the new PCTs and now looks forward to a leading role in the development of clinical leadership.
Dr Michael Dixon, NHS Alliance chairman, said:
“Without powerful leadership from practising clinicians, integrated within the structure of the new PCTs, NHS reforms risk fragmentation of services and will fail to deliver any real change or benefits. The Department of Health has acted swiftly and effectively to avoid that risk. “

ENDS

Notes to editors:

1. The announcement of interim arrangements for the PEC is contained in the NHS Chief Executive’s Bulletin, published today. For non-reconfiguring PCTs, the existing PEC should be retained. Re-configured PCTs will need to appoint a new PEC. For varying PCTs, the PEC will be retained, but membership may need adjusting to take account of altered boundaries. 
2. The NHS Alliance is the independent body that represents primary care. Its membership includes PCTs, GP practices and other primary care organisations, alongside individual clinicians, managers and non-executives. Its multi-professional base means it is the only organisation that can bring PCTs and practices together. It has twelve active professional networks for PEC chairs, practice based commissioners, senior managers and non-executives, and more. Of the 300 current PEC chairs, 297 are NHS Alliance members.
3. Media enquiries: please contact Pat Goodall, 01246 410707 or p.goodall@nhsalliance.org. All other enquires should be addressed to office@nhsalliance.org 

